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Dear Parents and Carers, 
Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter and for keeping up to date with the nursery events and learning as we move into December! We can’t believe it’s this time of year already. 
Congratulations

Miss Dayson is now called Mrs Ralston after getting married, finally, a few weeks ago. We wish her and her husband many happy years together. 
Our Learning
Our learning has been focussed on people who help us, exploring fire safety and the jobs people have. As the topic of Christmas approaches we will explore this in different ways. Remember to keep an eye on the Nursery Twitter and Learning Journals messages for the Sway link. Please also contribute to the parents contributions section if you have any experiences from home to share, this is a great tool for linking our learning and supporting the development of language skills. 
Covid 19 Tier 4 Restrictions
We would like to inform you of a few changes we have had to make to ensure we are continually ensuring the safety of staff, parents and children during Covid 19. Children in the morning and afternoon groups who are in the orange and green group will form a bubble with Miss Robertson, Mrs Ralston, Mrs Bonnar and Mrs Somerville as much as possible. Children in the yellow and purple group will form a bubble with Mrs Bett, Miss Graham and Mrs Slattery. We will limit contact between all staff and all children as best as we can in line with current guidance. Registration will continue to be at the front entrance where children will enter then split into their own colour group bubbles. The full day children’s bubble will run as is. 
We would like to remind you that it is very important that all parents/ carers adhere strictly to the WLC policy and guidelines on sickness and also NHS Guidance on Coronavirus.  If your child has developed any symptoms relating to Covid 19 including coughing, high temperature, loss of taste or smell, you must not send them to nursery and seek medical advice as soon as possible. Please note that if your child develops these symptoms during their session, staff will advise that they are collected and you seek medical advice. 
Nursery Developments 
We are very happy that Easigrass Edinburgh helped sort some foundations work and our current shelter structure is awaiting new panels to create some outdoor shelter for the coming months. Our new polly tunnel is a work in progress and we hope to have it finally finished in a few weeks’ time. We have received some lovely new forest skill equipment and new additions to our block area which will enhance learning. 

Froebel
Mrs Ralston has been undertaking a Froebel course over the last few months. Friedrich Froebel was a nineteenth century German educator and was one of the most significant pioneers of early childhood education and care. He created the first kindergarten, a garden or nursery where young children could grow and develop at their own pace, nurtured by knowledgeable and supportive adults.

Froebel argued then that the earliest years of a child’s life are the most important. Young children, he argued, learn best through self-activity, talk and play. 

The Frobelian approach is not a method which you learn but the approach includes distinctive principles which shape and guide our practice. 
Froebel’s philosophy and ideas have a real resonance with the Curriculum for Excellence and during this course Mrs Ralston will be undertaking some assignments and a Froebelian led project.
WLC Absence Management Policy
Like all schools/nurseries in West Lothian, we follow the WLC Pupil Absence Management Policy.  If your child is going to be absent from nursery please contact the nursery informing us of the reason for his/her absence.  If we do not hear from you by 9.30am/2pm, a member of staff will try to contact you. It is, however, preferable if you make contact with us. If no-one is at home when we call, and in line with WLC Policy, we may contact our Health Visitor who in turn may try to contact you or in some instances pay a visit to the home. 
Christmas Plans 
We are hoping to have a Christmas party in our own bubbles on Monday 14th and Thursday 17th of December. We would ask your child comes ready in their party clothes for this event which will take place within their session time. Please ensure your child is well clothed for outdoor play as we will still be outdoors within the session time. Santa has been in touch already and assures us he will drop off a special sack for the boys and girls. We really hope he can give us a little call too!
Many thanks, The Nursery Team.
Key dates this month:
	Date/time
	Who
	What

	Monday 14th December
	Everyone
	Library books to be returned

	Monday 14th December
	Full Day group
	Christmas Party

	Thursday 17th December
	Everyone
	Christmas Party 


